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Prayer Letter –  November 2019 

  

This month I was honored to speak six times to those attending the Loving 

and Leading Conference held at First Baptist Church in Milford, Ohio.  There 

were some 550 registered in attendance.  The conference focuses on all 

aspects of Christian ministry.  I was blessed to connect with so many pastors, 

church planters, and others who are in the Lord’s service! 

 

NATIONAL CHURCH PLANTING MONTH: UPDATE 

 

As of this writing we have received $20,930.  We are still short of our $25,000 

goal, so if you have not yet given, please assist us with this challenge.  Those 

church planters and churches we have helped are so very grateful for your 

sacrificial gifts! This year we have been able to assist seven church planters 

in six states and Canada.  Your gifts make this possible. 

 

I concluded this month by being with three pastors in Ohio and Florida.  One 

church, Westside Baptist, in Mansfield, Ohio added us to their missionary 

family!  I praise the Lord for Pastor Joe Smith Sr. and his good people!  

Partnership enables us to impact church planters and young pastors all over 

America.  

 

 
In Him, 

Charles T. Shoemaker 

President 

DR. CHARLES T. SHOEMAKER     
CHURCH PLANTING AMERICA 

P.O. Box 37887 
Jacksonville, FL  32236 


